REPORT FROM COLLEEN CORKHILL 

(Headteacher at Boreham Primary and EPHA representative for Safeguarding)

Recently I have attended three meetings in regard to Safeguarding.
The first meeting was as part of the Anti Bullying Steering Committee where we are trying to give out clear advice to teachers to support children (worked with children from Chelmer Valley High School and some of my year 6 children to come up with some key messages) part of this work is that all primary schools in Essex sign up to the Anti Bullying Strategy they can do this by going to http://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/ where they will find information on a range of activities and sign up to this message.
I think it is happening in all schools BUT 75% of Primary Schools have not yet signed up. We need to promote this message to show that all Primary Schools fully support this message in our schools. Can EPHA help?????? One suggestion is that there could be a presentation at local EPHA meetings about the above –what do we think?
 

The second meeting was at ESCB AND BULLYING WAS ON THE AGENDA - the above plea in regard to the Anti-bullying Alliance comes not only from me and the Group but also the ESCB and in particular the Independent Chair - Paul Fallon- I have assured him that all schools are proactive in this area but clearly signing up to a corporate strategy shows unified thinking and action.
 

The third meeting was the Safer Employment Strategy Group.
There were a number of issues raised and I wanted to give you a heads up in case Barry Hope contacts you.
1. In the event of a child death or serious injury then a Serious Case Review is conducted. From these key issues arise which MUST be implemented. At times these clearly relate to practice in schools. How can these key findings be disseminated to all schools? I have suggested alerts on the LA Newsline but also perhaps as email through EPHA?
2. All schools should have reviewed their Safeguarding Procedures and these can be spot checked at any time. How can we get new information checklists to ensure compliance etc to all schools?
I have suggested perhaps that local meetings might be a good vehicle for this very serious work? 
 

Sorry to leave you with so many questions. If you wish to ring me or for me to come and talk about the above let me know.
In addition it may be wise as this is such a hot potato to have my name as EPHA rep to the ESCB somewhere so that if anyone wished to contact me ( heaven forbid) they could (I wish I knew more as my expertise is sadly lacking)
 

Best wishes 
 

Colleen




































